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2020 Term 2 Week 8 
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
 
20 July – Staff return for Term 3 
21 July – Students return for Term 3 
27 to 31 July – School Dentist  
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
This term has been one of change for all the staff and 
students at Shoalhaven High School. The start of the 
term saw us still Teaching and Learning remotely. We 
then welcomed students back to school one day a 
week and eventually on May 25 we welcomed all 
students back to school in a full time capacity. As we 
welcomed the students back, we also changed the 
structure of the day to ensure we could reduce 
contact between students in the playground and 
ensure the safety of all staff and students in relation 
to COVID-19 and social distancing. The staff and 
students have been fantastic in handling the change 
and we have had a settled return to full time on 
campus learning after a period of 6 weeks of remote 
learning. We are putting a survey out to staff, students 
and families to provide feedback on the changes we 
have introduced to determine if we change our 
structure on a permanent basis. This decision will be 
based on the feedback from the surveys so I 
encourage as many people as possible to complete the 
survey as we value our staff, student and community 
voice. 
 
This week also saw us begin to implement the uniform 
policy at SHS. The response from families and 
cooperation of students has been fantastic to see. My 
communication sent late last week is also attached. I 
would like to thank the parents who have responded 
with some feedback and I will take this to our uniform 
supplier and P&C for further discussion. It is great to 
see so many students in uniform representing SHS 
with pride. If there are any further questions regarding 

to our new uniform system please do not hesitate 
to contact the school via your child’s Year Adviser, 
Deputy Principal or myself. 
 
We have also installed CCTV cameras and these are 
now operational throughout the school. We value 
the safety of all staff, students, families and visitors 
on site at SHS and the cameras are a simple way to 
enhance our commitment to ensure the safety and 
wellbeing of all persons on site at SHS. 
 
As Term 2 draws to a close, I would once again like 
to express my sincere thanks to all our community 
for their outstanding support of Shoalhaven High 
School during the first 6 months of 2020. We have 
come through some unprecedented times and our 
student’s response and reaction to the situation has 
been fantastic, and I believe this is on the back of 
our parents/carers support for their child’s 
education. Once again thank you from all the staff 
at Shoalhaven High School. 
 
Damian Rees 
Principal 
 
NATIONALLY CONSISTENT COLLECTION OF DATA  
NCCD is an annual collection of data (since 2015) 
which counts the number of school students with 
disability and the level of reasonable educational 
adjustment they are provided. All schools must now 
collect and submit information annually. Personal 
details such as student names or other identifying 
information will not be provided to local or federal 
education authorities.  
Contact your child’s school if you have further 
questions about Nationally Consistent Collection of 
Data on School students with Disability. You can 
view the Fact Sheet PDF at: 
https://docs.education.gov.au/node/33415 
  

file:///D:/SHS%2064GB/2020/Newsletter/Term%202%20Week%204/shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au
https://docs.education.gov.au/node/33415
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BELL TIMES 
The timetable for Phase 3 of students returning to 
school is based on staggered break times for 
students, therefore minimising the number of 
students in the playground during breaks. 
 

Year 7, 8, and 12 

Roll Call 8:30 - 8:40 

Period 1 8:40 - 9:31 

Period 2 9:30 - 10:22 

Long Break 10:22 - 11:02 

Period 3 11:02 - 11:53 

Period 4 11:53 - 12:44 

Short Break 12:44 - 1:04 

Period 5 1:04 - 1:55 

Period 6 1:55 - 2:46 

 
 
 
 

Year 9, 10 and 11 

Roll Call 8:30 - 8:40 

Period 1 8:40 - 9:31 

Period 2 9:30 - 10:22 

Period 3 10:22 - 11:13 

Long Break 11:13 - 11:53 

Period 4 11:53 - 12:44 

Period 5 12:44 - 1:35 

Short Break 1:35 - 1:55 

Period 6 1:55 - 2:46 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPORT - WEDNESDAY 
 
 

Year 7, 8 and 12 

Roll Call 8:30 - 8:40 

Period 1 8:40 - 9:31 

Period 2 9:30 - 10:22 

Long Break 10:22 - 11:02 

Period 3 11:02 - 11:53 

Period 4 11:53 - 12:44 

Short Break 12:44 - 1:04 

Period 5 Sport 

Year 11/12 Library 
Period 6 Sport 

Year 11/12 Library 
 
 

Year 9, 10 and 11 

Roll Call 8:30 - 8:40 

Period 1 8:40 - 9:31 

Period 2 9:30 - 10:22 

Period 3 10:22 - 11:13 

Long Break 11:13 - 11:53 

Period 4 11:53 - 12:44 

Short Break 12:44 - 1:04 

Period 5 Sport 

Year 11/12 Library 
Period 6 Sport 

Year 11/12 Library 
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

Shoalhaven High School has a school uniform that has been 

endorsed by the schools P & C. It is an expectation that all 

students present to school in their full school uniform. 

Students in full school uniform ensure that staff can 

monitor the safety of all students, and easily identify any 

persons that are not meant to be on the school site. 

Research indicates that wearing school uniform helps 

students build an attachment to the school and can 

increase engagement in their education.  

 

From Monday 15th June Shoalhaven High School will begin 

implementing the schools uniform policy. All students have 

been spoken to about the schools’ expectations and the 

procedures that will be commencing from Monday. Each 

day students will be marked regarding their uniform during 

daily lessons as staff members mark the roll. This 

information will be collated by Ms Wood (HT Wellbeing).  

 

The monitoring process and consequences are outlined 

below: 

1. Students out of uniform will be recorded each 

lesson by the staff member. 

2. A tally is collated on a 2 week cycle. 

3. Each time a student hits a threshold of six (6) times 

out of uniform they are placed on the uniform list. 

4. When a student has been marked out of uniform 

twelve (12) times the Year Adviser will make 

contact with students and family to offer support 

or assistance in acquiring uniform. 

5. When a student is marked out of uniform eighteen 

(18) times the Deputy Principal will make contact 

with the students and families and the issue will be 

considered as defiance. Further non-wearing of 

school uniform will result in students being asked 

to go home and change or be placed in the 

Reflection Room for the day for persistent defiance 

and complete their studies. 

 

Acceptable uniform can include: navy jumpers (with no 

logos), navy tracksuit pants and undershirts that are the 

same colour as our school uniform (white or navy blue).  

If a student is out of uniform and has a note to explain the 

reasons why, they present the note to their roll call teacher 

who will sign the note and return to the student. Students 

are then required to present the note to their class teachers 

and will NOT be marked out of uniform for that day. 

If any financial assistance is required with uniform please 

do not hesitate to contact the school and speak with the 

Principal, Deputy Principal or Year Adviser so 

arrangements can be made. Families on eligible pension 

and health care cards are entitled to a one off $80 

payment to spend on uniform through our uniform shop. 

The uniform shop is located on site and is open Mondays 

and Thursdays from 9:00am-1:00pm 

 

We thank you for your support in ensuring all our 

students attend each day in full school uniform. 

 
Damian Rees 
 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the 
Principal Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is 
expected from students. 

This information ties in with the school's 'Bring Your 
Own Technology' policy and its focus on negative 
and positive choices for mobile use. 
Posters have been placed around the school to 
remind students about 'Phones Off and Away'. 
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YEAR 7 ENGLISH 
Year 7 have been working hard to compose poetry. 
Each class has engaged in writing workshops where 
they have written poems of different types to submit 
at the end of the term. The poetry explores topics 
from nature to family. Have a look at some of the 
work from 7ENGL. 
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NEWS FROM CAREERS 
Unfortunately, all our visits to Universities, TAFE and 
Defence Force have been postponed or cancelled. 
However, many have provided good learning 
opportunities online. 
Career Information for students in all years has been 
posted in  
Google Classroom YEAR GROUP WELL-BEING  
This has been a good opportunity to provide links to 
information and applications. 
Career will continue to use Google Classroom and 
student school emails to share information. 
 
YEAR 10 PREPARATION FOR SUBJECT SELECTION 
A special YEAR 10 CAREERS Google Classroom has 
been created to support Year 10 over the rest of 2020. 
In the last few weeks, 10 students have been exploring 
their interests and thoughts in Careers lessons to 
assist them choosing subjects for Year 11 and 12.  
Shoalhaven High School will have subject selection for 
2021 at the beginning of Term 3 2020. 
We will be providing information and opportunities 
for students to consider subjects this term. 
 
YEAR 10 - THINKING OF UNIVERSITY??? 
Univeristy of Wollongong have a Year 10 Subject 
Selection webinar on Monday 22 June at 6pm. 
This is recommended for students thinking about 
studying at university. Students and parents will be 
better informed on degrees and choosing subjects 
that provide a good foundation for each study area at 
university.  
Staff from the Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) 
will go through the ATAR, how it is calculated, and 
other relevant topics 
Students and parents can register here: https://uow-
au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_W9cR1klgRKmqdk
b9ssaKKg 
 
WORKSMART COURSES  
Workers, Health And Safety (WHS) Construction 
Induction Course or Construction White Card is on  
Friday 3 September and Friday 13 November. 
This is the compulsory course for students doing work 
or work experience on a construction site. Cost $80 
(This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS funds).   
 
First Aid -  2 days at the end of Term 4  
Cost $65 (This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS funds).   
Register in Careers Hub   

SHOALHAVEN HIGH SCHOOL CAREERS WEBSITE 
https://shoalhavenhighcareers.com/links 
This website provides the opportunity for students 
Find information on Careers, HSC, ROSA, VET 
subjects and training opportunities. 
Explore career options depending on their interests 
and skills. 
Complete documentation such as resume, Tax File 
Numbers, ePortfolio. 
Complete activities on work related topics. 
Obtain information on events and opportunities for 
Shoalhaven High School students. 
Jobs board is updated regularly with local 
positions. 
 
Register in the Student secure area (top right) and 
then can  
1. Seek information  
           -  Career bullseye – click on interest and it 
will take you to information and videos on many 
career pathways. 
2. Complete activities   
           -  Ready for work experience   
             - Safety on the Worksite 
3, Complete Career tests and quizzes  
           -  Interests                              
           - Skills and Abilities 
            - Work Values         
            - Entrepreneurship quiz 
4. Complete documentation and applications  
            - Resume 
            - Tax File Numbers 
            - Create your USI (Unique Student 
Identification) 
 
LOOKING FOR A JOB? - See SHS Career Webpage 
Apprenticeships 
Shoalhaven City Council  - Arboriculture (Trees) 
Casual Employment 
BCF South Nowra 
Worrigee Foodworks 
 
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS  
Information in Google Classrooms / Careers 
website  
- BARMAX  - RSA/RCG (Year 12 only) 
- AIE (Academy of Interactive Entertainment) 
Online training days for Interactive entertainment 
and gaming 
https://aie.edu.au/course/online-holiday-courses 

https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_W9cR1klgRKmqdkb9ssaKKg
https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_W9cR1klgRKmqdkb9ssaKKg
https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_W9cR1klgRKmqdkb9ssaKKg
https://shoalhavenhighcareers.com/links
https://aie.edu.au/course/online-holiday-courses
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- ENGINEERING AUSTTRALIA -  have a virtual free 
workshops and information. Week 2 school holidays  
Monday 13 July - Friday 17 July 2020 . 
https://www.engineersaustralia.org.au/sites/default/
files/2020-06/Engineering-your-future.pdf 
 
SHOALHAVEN DISTRICT VOCATIONAL EDUCATION 
AND TRAINING AWARDS 
Congratulations to the four boys nominated for the 
2020 awards facilitated by Shoalhaven Student 
Workplace Learning and local businesses 
 Jack Tekis  - Construction 
Sheldon Hutchinson  - Construction 
Conner Jones _ School-based Apprenticeship – 
Commercial Cookery 
Brodie Critcher – School-based Trainee – Warehouse 
Operations 
 
Judges Award for the 2020 Shoalhaven VET AWARDS 

BRODIE CRITCHER 
Congratulation Brodie!! 
 
2020 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 
PROGRAM  
Year 7 - Year 7 students (boys and girls) have the 
opportunity to participate in a free vaccination 
program at school and conducted by NSW Public 
Health Unit over 2 visits. Due to COVID interruption 
the first session was postponed.  
Visit 1   12th November 2020 
Visit 2   2021 
Permission notes and information should be returned 
Year 8 - students who did not complete the 2 
vaccinations in 2019 will have the opportunity to 
complete the vaccination on 27 August 
Year 10  - Year 10 students have the opportunity to 
receive the free Meningococcal vaccination as part of 
the National program this year. The first date was 
postponed  
Year 10 vaccination – 27 August 
Notes and information will be distributed at the 
beginning of Term 3. 
Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 
(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 
Officer) 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL BUS SAFETY 
Behaviour on the Bus: 
• Remain seated at all times (where seat 
available) and don’t swing on hand rails 
• Don’t throw things around the bus or touch 
other student’s property 
• Don’t stand in doorways or the bendy 
section of the bus when moving 
• Follow instructions given by the bus drivers 
• Be considerate of other students and don’t 
threaten or intimidate others 
• Don’t use offensive language or distract the 
driver unnecessarily 
 
Departing Bus: 
• Don’t get up from your seat until you need 
to and hold on to the rail when standing 
• Don’t walk out from behind or in front of 
the bus as vehicles 
• Wait until the bus leaves and you have a 
clear view in both directions before crossing the 
road 
• If a parent is waiting for the bus, please 
wait on the correct side of the road so your child 
doesn’t need to cross the road to meet you 
 
Note: The above guidelines are for the safety of 
students travelling on our services. For further 
information please refer to the links below. 
 
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/studentC
odesOfConduct 
 
http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/street-smart-
road-safety-school-bus-safety/ 
 

 
 
 
  

https://www.engineersaustralia.org.au/sites/default/files/2020-06/Engineering-your-future.pdf
https://www.engineersaustralia.org.au/sites/default/files/2020-06/Engineering-your-future.pdf
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/%23/studentCodesOfConduct
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/%23/studentCodesOfConduct
http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/street-smart-road-safety-school-bus-safety/
http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/street-smart-road-safety-school-bus-safety/
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

 
 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2018 Uniform Policy 
 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2020 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 

password. 

 

http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/byot
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/uniform_policy_2018.pdf
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news which 

may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


